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Dear Mrs. Brooks:

Ministre de la Sante natlonale
et du Bien-etre social

Thank you for your letter of September 22, 1986, regarding the
Human Ecology Foundation's concerns over environmental hyper
sensitivity.

I am sympathetic to the cause of those suffering from environ
mental hypersensitivity, however, in Canada the responsibility for
the diagnosis, treatment, and costs of illness lies with
provincial governments rather than with the federal government.
The Department of National Health and Welfare is not empowered to
specify what medical conditions shall be covered by medicare; this
is a matter for each province to decide.

Officials of my Department have reviewed the Thomson Report, and
have found it to be a sympathetic, well researched and thorough
report on this illness and on the problems, many of them
financial, encountered by those who suffer from it. A majority of
its recommendations were concerned with aspects of funding and
social assistance relating to diagnosis and treatment, and were
directed to the provincial government. A further series of
recommendations concerning information on environmental hyper
sensitivity was directed to the medical profession and the public,
to the Canadian and Ontario Nedical Associations, medical teaching
facilities, public health facilities, and a proposed university
based Environmental Health Unit •
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My Department has attempted and will continue its efforts to
address some of the specific issues and problems of general
interest raised by the Thomson Report; these include indoor air
quality, control of tobacco smoke in public places, exposure to
food additives and pesticide contaminants in food and drinking
water, and exposure to toxic chemicals in the environment.
Limited research on health questions of national interest is also
undertaken, in collaboration with various provincial governments.

In regard to the role of food in environmental hypersensitivity,
it is recognized that some people can exhibit allergic-type
responses or hypersensitivities to certain food additives, food
ingredients or even basic foods such as eggs or milk. Such
allergic responses are unique to the individual and those affected
must learn to avoid foods or ingredients which cause them untoward
responses. In this regard, the requirement that ingredients and
food additives be declared on labels of prepackaged foods helps
the consumer to recognize the presence of substances to which he
or she has a known allergy or hypersensitivity. As an additional
measure, the Health Protection Branch of my Department has
published Fact Sheets (copies enclosed) on monosodium glutamate
(MSG) and sulphites, two substances which have been shown to cause
adverse reactions in certain susceptible individuals. Finally, I
would assure you that scientists in my Department will continue to
investigate all reports of adverse reactions to food and food
chemicals and take appropriate action as required to protect
sensitive individuals.

I regret that I will not be able to meet with you to discuss
environmental hypersensitivity at this time; however, I appreciate
being informed of your concerns and those of the organization that
you represent.

Yours truly,

Jake Epp

Encl.




